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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 
Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr.


Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 
Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

                        
Commissioner Albert C. Jones 
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Deputy Director/City Engineer
DATE:     
November 17, 2014
RE:           
Approval of Resolution to Allow Purchase of One Unit VacCon Body with Freightliner Truck

Introduction and Background

The City has an aging fleet of service vehicles. The City owns three VacCon combination trucks (blue, green and red); one (blue) is used primarily by the water utility’s staff on maintenace of water mains and addressing water main breaks. The other two (green and red) are used by the sewer utility’s staff and the stormwater utility’s staff for routine maintenace. For health and safety reasons the trucks used for sewer and stormwater are not used on water service repairs unless first properly disinfected. 
Public Services purchased the Blue VacCon Combination machine about 12~15 years ago. This existing VacCon truck (#515) constantly requires extensive maintenance. With higher operating cost the use of this vehicle is no longer economically viable. This Blue VacCon Combination machine will be surplused. To address changing regulations regarding Stormwater maintenance it was determined to purchase a new vehicle that will facilitate maintenance to meet new requirements on the stormwater sytems Citywide. This new machine and the existing green truck will be used under stormwater and sewer. The red truck now used mostly on stormwater maintenance will be used on water service. 

This resolution is to allow the purchase of one unit of VacCon body with Freightliner Truck from Southern Sewer Equipment Sales under Florida Sheriff’s Association Bid # 14-22-0904 & 14-12-0904 for the Public Services Department in the amount of three hundred seventy four thousand six hundred eighty six and 70/100 dollars ($374,686.70). This includes an extended warranty for the vaccon body for another year.
The funding for this truck was planned and included in the budget for FY 2014-2015. The funding for this puchase shall be provided equally from two funding sources - Sewer Fund Account # 402-35-02-535-64-30 and Stomwater Fund Account # 403-38-01-538-64-30.
Upon delivery of the new VacCon truck to the City, the existing “blue” VacCon (City Truck #515) shall be declared surplus and sold at the City’s next public auction of surplus materials; and further providing that Truck #515 shall be immediately removed from service and stored at the City’s Public Service compound for sale at the City’s next auction.

It is anticipated, based on vendor’s estimate, that the salvage value of the existing vaccon is  about $20,000.00. The vendor will not accept the existing vaccon as a trade-in. The funds received for the vaccon from the City auction will be distributed equally into the the noted Sewer and Stormwater Fund Accounts.
Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation
Staff recommends that the City Commission approves the resolution to purchase Vehicle from Southern Sewer Equipment Sales under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   
